Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

BEATTIE-WATT - Hi! I made my debut at the Barrie Memorial Hospital at 2:00 p.m. on September 29, 1994 and I weighed 9 lbs. 9 oz. My parents Debbie & Chris and my sister Devon have decided to call me Kelsey Sarah. My proud grandparents are William & Monique Beattie of Hemmingford and Howard and Elizabeth Watt of Pierrefonds, Qc.

MARCIL-JOHNSTON
- Les docteurs Marcil et
Johnston annoncent
avec grande joie la
naissance de Eléanor, le
21 septembre 1994, une
petite soeur pour
Victoria, Lily
Catherine, et Jérémy.

STUCKEY - Jon and Donna, with along Grant, Cara, Kaylie, are pleased to announce the arrival of Bryce Donald, born September 24 weighing OZ. lbs. Grandparents are Des and Bette Stuckey of Howick and Donald and Janet Grant of Athelstan.

DIED

LEEHY, Margaret E. (McGerrigle) Huntingdon. On September 29, 1994, in the Huntingdon County Hospital. A native of Ormstown, aged 85 years. Survived by her daughter Margaret Ben Ouimet (Donald) of Concord, California, grandchildren, Kelly J. Ouimet (Rhonda) of Oakley, California, Shelly M. Plummer Phoenix, (Bill) of Arizona and Sherry M. Ouimet of Concord, California, 4 greatgrandchildren and also survived by cousins, Ivan Norma and Graham Huntingdon, Jean and Campbell of Vankleek Hill, Ont. and Ayliffe and Nicole Ottawa. Kettles of Funeral Liturgy was on Monday, October 3, at St. Joseph's Church, Huntingdon with interment in St. Anicet.

Arrangements by Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake St., Huntingdon. Gilles Serre, proprietor.

DIED

DUNN, Robert "Bill" W. - Robert "Bill" Dunn died Sept. 10, 1994, age 69, at his home in Lake Oswego, Oregon, where he was a resident for the past 22 years. He was born Dec. 24, 1924, in Quebec. Ormstown, During World War II, he was a pilot in the Royal Canadian Air Force. Mr. Dunn was a public accountant for 25 years in the cities of Montreal, New York, and Los Angeles. He was a controller for First Farwest Company, retiring in 1989 after 17 years. Mr. Dunn was predeceased by his wife Mary in 1983. He is survived by his son Robert of Portland, his daughter Victoria, and son-in-law Richard Vohs, of Lake Oswego. A memorial service was held Sept. 15, at the United Methodist Church, of which he was a member. Memorial donations may be made to the American Cancer Society, 330 S.W. Society, Curry St., Portland, Oregon, U.S.A 97201. Cremation with inurnment in Riverview Cemetery in Portland.

HÉBERT, Lucille - Au Centre Hospitalier de Valleyfield, le 27 septembre 1994, à l'âge de 82 ans. Fille de feu Dieudonné Hébert et de feue Laura Vinet. Elle laisse dans le deuil sa soeur Charlotte Parent, ses neveux, nièces et Suzanne Hébert Sauvé. Les funérailles ont eu lieu vendredi 30 sept. à 15h00 à l'Eglise St-Malachie d'Ormstown. Direction, Résidence Funéraire McGerrigle Inc., Ormstown.

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to express my sincere thanks to the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for their excellent care, also to my family and friends for their visits and cards, all was much appreciated.

Carl Stowell

Thank you Dr.
Thompson, staff of
emergency and 2nd
floor of the Barrie.
Memorial Hospital for
your care when I had
my operation. Thank
you to my family and
friends for their visits,
cards, and gifts.

Jonathan Hayter

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Eileen Archambault wish to express their heartfelt gratitude to family, friends and neighbours for their kind expressions of sympathy, donations and cards, at the time of Nanny's death. To Dr. Brissette, the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital - 3rd floor and the Centre d'Accueil, a very special thanks for their compassion and loving care.

Jackie, Marvin and Chris Whealon

I wish to express my sincere thanks to Dr. Aiken, Dr. Thompson, Dr. Hebert and the Second Floor Staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their kindness and care, and to my family and friends for flowers, cards and visits.

Isabelle Sagala

My mom & I would like to thank Dr. Hetu who helped us out on that most important day and to all the nurses and staff of the meternity section who made our stay so comfortable.

Debbie & Kelsey

The family of the late Margaret McConville (Dineen) wish to express their heartfelt gratitude to family and friends for their kind expressions of sympathy, donations and floral tributes during the loss of a beloved mother, sister, sister-inlaw and aunt. A special thank you to Father Clement for his kind words and support, the Styloseph's Chair for the beautiful music and to the CWL for organising and donating the lovely luncheon. A sincere thank-you to Dr. Lemieux, the staff of the second floor at Barrie Memorial Hospital and the CLSC for the wonderful care given to Margaret during her illness. Your kindness and generosity will be remembered always.

Dwight, Tom & DonnaLee McConville

IN MEMORIAM

KIRKEY, Gary - who passed away Sept. 30, 1990.

Silent thoughts

Silent tears
A constant wish that you

were here Deeply missed and loved by Ma & Jan

BROWN, Art - In memory of a dear husband and dad who died October 6, 1989.

In our hearts forever Anne and Christopher

Police reports

Fatal accident
A 20-year-old
Valleyfield man was
killed Friday, Sept. 30,
on Rte. 132 in Ste-Barbe,
near 60th Ave.

Steve Gagné, a passenger, died in the single-car accident after the driver lost control and took the ditch. The car rolled over, police said. The identity of the driver, who sustained minor injuries, was not released by the Huntingdon Sûreté du Québec.

District Coroner Dr. B.G. Thompson and the Huntingdon SQ are investigating the circumstances.

WEDDING RECEPTION

in honour of

STEFANIE RUEL and ROBIN MAJUMDAR

to be held at L'HERMINE, ST-CHRYSOSTOME, QUE. October 8, 1994,

> 8:30 p.m. Everyone welcome

Come celebrate with

FRANK and BETTY CAVANAGH

on their

25th Wedding Anniversary Saturday, October 15, 1994

At MacDougall Hall, Ormstown, 8 p.m. Best wishes only, please

The family of

Ronald & Mary Reddick

invite you to join them in the celebration of their parents'

50th Wedding Anniversary on Saturday, October 8, 1994

from 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. At the Howick Curling Club Best Wishes only!

SURPRISE

25th Anniversary

for

Jim and Pat Morison Friday, October 7, at 8:30 p.m.

Riverfield Curling Club Music - Ace Cadillac Everyone Welcome